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	 Officer	Marshall	was	the	investigat-
ing	officer.
	 An	indictment	was	returned	against	
Henry	 Coffey,	 40,	 of	 Crooked	 Creek	
Road,	Irvine	on	charges	of	operating	on	
a	suspended/revoked	license,	excessive	
windshield	 tint,	 inadequate	silencer,	
trafficking	in	a	controlled	substance,	
first	degree,	first	offense	(methamphet-
amine),	trafficking	in	a	controlled	sub-
stance	(drug	unspecified),	possession	
of	a	controlled	substance,	drug	unspeci-
fied,	and	persistent	felony	offender,	sec-
ond	degree.
	 The	 charges	were	 the	 result	 of	 a	
traffic	stop	on	Coffey	January	24	by	Of-
ficer	Marshall.	The	indictment	states	
that	Coffey	had	2.889	grams	of	meth-
amphetamine,	gabapentin,	and	bubu-
prenorphine	in	his	possession.
	 Danny	Rose,	47,	of	Traylor	Road,	Ir-
vine	was	indicted	on	charges	of	public	
intoxication	of	a	controlled	substance	
(excludes	alcohol),	drug	paraphernalia	
--	buy/possess,	and	possession	of	a	con-
trolled	substance	first	degree	and	first	
offense	(hydrocodone).
	 Sheriff	Chris	Flynn	was	the	investi-
gating	officer.	Deputy	Brad	Smith	served	
the	Estill	Circuit	Court	warrant	on	arrest	
on	Rose	on	July	14.
	 Candix	Johnson,	32,	of	Stacy	Lane,	
Irvine,	was	indicted	on	charges	of	fail-
ure	 to	or	 improper	signal,	 improper	
equipment,	possession	of	a	controlled	
substance,	first	offense	(methamphet-
amine),	and	drug	paraphernalia	--	buy/
possess.	
	 IPD	Sgt.	Stuart	Morris	had	made	the	
traffic	stop	on	Johnson	on	January	21.
	 The	indictment	says	she	had	meth-
amphetamine	and	a	digital	scale	with	
residue	in	her	possession.
	 Cody	Norton’s	 indictment	charges	
him	with	possession	of	a	 controlled	
substance,	first	degree	and	first	offense	
and	operating	on	a	suspended/revoked	
operators	license.
	 The	indictment	against	Norton,	26,	
of	Stacy	Lane,	Irvine	was	the	result	of	a	
traffic	stop	on	July	26,	2020	by	Deputy	
Josh	King.	It	states	that	Norton	had	fen-
tanyl	in	his	possession.
	 Sheriff	Flynn	served	an	indictment	
warrant	on	Norton.
	 Johnathan	Dixon,	30,	was	indicted	for	
fleeing	or	evading	police,	first	degree	
(on	 foot),	possession	of	a	controlled	
substance,	first	degree	and	first	offense	
(drug	unspecified),	possession	of	a	con-
trolled	substance,	first	degree	and	first	
offense	(methamphetamine),	and	first	
degree	persistent	felony	offender.
	 The	indictment	says	that	on	January	
26,	Dixon	had	fentanyl	and	metham-
phetamine	in	his	possession.
	 Trooper	Robinson	was	the	investigat-
ing	officer.
	 An	indictment	charges	Owen	Wool-
ery,	59,	of	Woolery	Lane,	Ravenna	with	
trafficking	in	a	controlled	substance,	
first	offense,	trafficking	in	a	controlled	
substance,	first	degree	and	first	offense	
(methamphetamine),	drug	parapherna-
lia	--	buy/possess,	and	resisting	arrest.
	 Trooper	Robinson,	the	arresting	of-
ficer,	reported	that	Woolery	had	1.539	
grams	of	fentanyl,	.250	grams	of	meth-
amphetamine,	a	glass	pipe	and	several	
cut	straws	in	his	possession	on	January	
20.
	 Deputy	King	served	the	indictment	
warrant	July	15	on	Woolery.
	 Jessie	Rice,	52,	of	Pea	Ridge	Road,	
Irvine	was	named	in	an	indictment	on	
charges	of	possession	of	a	controlled	
substance,	first	degree	and	first	offense	
(methamphetamine),	and	possession	of	
a	controlled	substance,	first	degree	and	
first	offense	(drug	unspecified).
	 The	indictment	states	that	Rice	had	
methamphetamine	and	fentanyl	in	his	
possession	on	August	11.
	 The	investigation	was	conducted	by	
Trooper	Robinson.
	 Scott	Fox,	30,	of	Highway	52W,	Irvine	
was	indicted	on	a	single	charge	of	pos-
session	of	a	controlled	substance,	first	
degree	and	first	offense	(methamphet-
amine).
	 The	arresting	officer,	IPD	Officer	said	
Fox	had	the	methamphetamine	on	Sep-
tember	30.

	 Hobert	Hall,	43,	of	Autumn	Court,	Ir-
vine	was	also	indicted	on	a	single	charge	
of	possession	of	a	controlled	substance,	
first	degree	and	first	offense	(metham-
phetamine).	
	 Officer	Conrad	reported	that	Hall	pos-
sessed	the	methamphetamine	on	April	
29,	2020.
	 An	indictment	charges	David	McIn-
tosh,	38,	of	Grace	Chapel	Road,	Irvine	
with	possession	of	a	firearm	by	a	con-
victed	felon.	
	 KSP	Trooper	Jansen	Hacker	reported	
to	the	grand	jury	that	McIntosh	had	a	
firearm	on	November	30.
	 Charles	Durham,	42,	of	Richmond	
Road,	Irvine	was	indicted	for	trafficking	
in	a	controlled	substance,	first	degree	
and	first	offense	(methamphetamine)	
and	being	a	first	degree	persistent	felo-
ny	offender.
	 Deputy	Smith	said	that	Durham	had	
17.069	grams	of	methamphetamine	in	
his	possession	on	January	27	with	the	
intent	to	sell.
	 Kenneth	Estes,	35,	of	Crooked	Creek	
Road,	Irvine	was	indicted	for	wanton	
endangerment	first	degree	and	criminal	
mischief	first	degree.
	 			The	indictment	says	that	on	May	7,	
Estes	engaged	in	conduct	which	created	
a	substantial	danger	of	death	or	serious	
physical	injury	to	Debra	Rose.	It	adds	
that	on	the	same	date,	he	intentionally	
damaged	a	Volkswagen	belonging	to	
Rose.
	 Sheriff	Flynn	conducted	the	investi-
gation.
	 Bailiff	Carroll	served	the	indictment	
warrant	July	15	on	Estes.
	 Barry	Crouch,	43,	of	 John	Rawlins	
Road,	Irvine	was	indicted	for	strangula-
tion,	first	degree,	criminal	mischief	third	
degree,	and	persistent	felony	offender,	
second	degree.
	 The	indictment	states	that	on	March	
26,	Crouch	intentionally	impeded	the	
normal	breathing	of	Wendi	Winkler	by	
applying	pressure	to	her	throat	with	his	
hands.
	 It	 adds	 that	he	 also	wantonly	de-
stroyed	the	window	visor	of	Winkler’s	
truck.
	 Sgt.	Stuart	Morris	conducted	the	in-
vestigation.
	 Eric	McElroy,	45,	of	McKee	Road,	Ir-
vine	was	indicted	on	a	single	charge	of	
possession	of	a	controlled	substance,	
first	degree	and	first	offense.	
	 The	indictment	states	McElroy	pos-
sessed	methamphetamine	on	October	
17.
	 Sgt.	Morris	also	conducted	this	inves-
tigation.
	 A	single	charge	indictment	was	re-
turned	against	Heather	 Jones,	34,	of	
New	Fox	Road,	Irvine.
	 The	 indictment	 is	possession	of	a	
controlled	substance,	first	degree	and	
first	offense.
	 The	arresting	officer,	Deputy	Smith,	
told	the	grand	jury	that	Jones	had	meth-
amphetamine	on	August	26.
	 Bailiff	Carroll	served	an	indictment	
warrant	on	Jones	on	July	15.
	 Jeremy	Edmonson,	30,	of	McKee,	was	
indicted	for	possession	of	a	controlled	
substance,	first	degree	and	first	offense.
	 The	indictment	states	that	Edmon-
son	had	heroin	on	June	29,	2020.
	 Deputy	Smith	was	the	arresting	of-
ficer.
	 David	Flynn,	26,	of	White	Oak	Road,	
Irvine	was	indicted	for	possession	of	a	
controlled	substance,	first	degree	and	
first	offense	(methamphetamine).	
	 The	 indictment	 states	he	had	 the	
meth	on	March	29.
	 IPD	Officer	Russell	Morris	was	the	in-
vestigating	officer.
Bailiff	Carroll	 served	 the	 indictment	
warrant	on	Flynn.
	 Jessica	Dargavell,	34,	of	Winchester	
was	indicted	for	possession	of	a	con-
trolled	substance,	first	degree	and	first	
offense.
	 The	indictment	says	she	possessed	
methamphetamine	on	July	2,	2020.
	 Trooper	Carl	Roark	was	the	arresting	
officer.
	 An	indictment	was	returned	against	
Jerry	Richardson,	57,	of	McKee	Road,	
Irvine.	It	charges	Richardson	with	traf-
ficking	in	a	controlled	substance,	first	

degree	and	first	offense	and	possession	
of	marijuana.
	 The	indictment	says	that	Richardson	
possessed	90	30mg	oxycodone	pills	and	
marijuana	on	March	18.
	 Irvine	Det.	Sam	Hensley	conducted	
the	investigation.
	 Alexander	Ramos,	37,	of	Dry	Branch	
Road,	Irvine	was	indicted	for	rape	first	
degree	-	victim	under	12	years	of	age.
	 The	 indictment	 states	 that	 about	
April	2012,	Ramos	engaged	in	sexual	
intercourse	with	a	female	who	was	in-
capable	of	consent	because	she	was	less	
than	12	years	old.
	 The	investigating	officer	was	Trooper	
Hacker.
	 Justin	Gerber,	44,	of	Covey	Road,	Ir-
vine	was	indicted	on	ten	charges	as	the	
result	of	a	traffic	stop	February	13	by	
Trooper	Hacker.
	 The	indictment	charges	Gerber	with	
failure	to	wear	seat	belts,	no	registration	
receipt,	no	registration	plates,	improp-
er	display	of	registration	plates,	failure	
to	produce	insurance	card,	driving	on	
a	suspended	license	--	second	offense,	
operating	motor	vehicle	under	the	in-
fluence	of	alcohol,	 fourth	offense	or	
greater,	reckless	driving,	failure	to	notify	
address	change	to	Dept.	of	Transporta-
tion,	and	first	degree	persistent	felony	
offender.
	 Danny	Bustle,	52,	of	Berea	was	indict-
ed	on	two	counts	of	possession	of	a	con-
trolled	substance,	first	degree	and	first	
offense,	giving	officer	false	identifying	
information,	and	drug	paraphernalia	--	
buy/possess.
	 The	indictment	states	that	Bustle	had	
heroin,	fentanyl,	and	a	syringe	in	his	
possession	on	April	17,	2020.
	 The	investigating	officer	was	Deputy	
King.
	 Mistie	Combs,	45,	of	Richmond	Road,	
Irvine	was	named	in	a	nine-count	in-
dictment.
	 She	was	indicted	on	two	charges	of	
trafficking	in	a	controlled	substance,	
first	offense,	trafficking	in	a	controlled	
substance,	first	degree	and	first	offense	
(methamphetamine),	unlawful	trans-
action	with	a	minor,	wanton	endanger-
ment	first	degree,	tampering	with	phys-
ical	evidence,	possession	of	marijuana,	
drug	paraphernalia	--	buy/possess,	and	
first	degree	persistent	felony	offender.
	 The	indictment	says	on	Oct.	20	she	
had	fentanyl,	heroin,	and	56.5	grams	of	
methamphetamine	in	her	possession	
with	the	intent	to	sell.
	 It	adds	that	she	placed	the	illegal	sub-
stances	in	the	robe	of	her	daughter	who	
is	less	than	16	years	of	age	while	engag-
ing	in	conduct	which	created	substan-
tial	death	or	serious	physical	injury	to	
her	children.
	 It	further	states	that	she	concealed	
evidence	and	had	several	needles	in	her	
possession.
	 Daniel	Conrad,	35,	of		Pea	Ridge	Road,	
Irvine	was	indicted	following	a	traffic	
stop	on	February	16	by	Trooper	Robin-
son.
	 The	indictment	charges	Conrad	with	
operating	a	motor	vehicle	under	the	in-
fluence,	first	offense,	operating	on	sus-
pended	or	revoked	operator	 license,	
fleeing	or	evading	police,	second	degree	
(on	 foot),	possession	of	a	controlled	
substance,	first	degree	and	first	offense	
(methamphetamine),	possession	of	a	
controlled	substance,	second	degree	
(drug	unspecified),	drug	paraphernalia	
--	buy/possess,	no	tail	lamps,	and	exces-
sive	windshield/window	tinting.
	 According	to	the	indictment,	Conrad	
had	suboxone	and	two	syringes.
	 Zackery	 Jones,	 27,	 of	Winchester	
Road,	Irvine	was	indicted	on	ten	charg-
es	resulting	from	a	traffic	stop	May	12	
by	Irvine	Officer	Jason	Conrad.

	 Those	charges	include	wanton	en-
dangerment,	first	degree,		of	a	police	of-
ficer,	speeding	26	mph	or	over	speed	
limit,	 fleeing	or	evading	police,	 first	
degree	(motor	vehicle),	disregarding	a	
stop	sign,	fleeing	or	evading	police,	first	
degree	(on	foot),	driving	on	a	DUI	sus-
pended	license,	third	offense,	wanton	
endangerment,	first	degree,	unauthor-
ized	use	of	motor	vehicle,	first	offense,	
and	possession	of	 a	 controlled	 sub-
stance,	third	degree	and	first	offense	
(gabapentin).
	 Jacob	Turpin,	24	of	Pea	Ridge	Road,	
Irvine	and	Jeffery	Harrison,	39,	of	Lex-
ington	were	named	as	co-defendants	in	
an	indictment.
	 Both	men	were	indicted	on	charges	
of	drug	paraphernalia	--	buy/possess,	
wanton	endangerment,	and	possession	
of	a	controlled	substance,	first	degree	
and	first	offense	(heroin).
	 The	indictment	states	they	had	nu-
merous	needles	and	two	pop	cans	with	
residue	on	them	on	November	23.	It	
adds	they	created	a	substantial	danger	
of	death	or	serious	physical	injury	to	
two	children	present	in	the	home.
	 Turpin	was	also	charged	by	the	in-
dictment	with	trafficking	in	a	controlled	
substance,	 first	offense	(heroin)	and	
possession	of	marijuana.
	 Harrison	was	indicted	for	possession	
of	a	firearm	by	a	convicted	felon	and	be-
ing	a	first	degree	persistent	felony	of-
fender.
	 The	investigation	was	conducted	by	
Trooper	Hacker.	Bailiff	Carroll	served	
the	indictment	warrant	on	Jones.
	 Farrell	Marcum,	57,	of	Marcum	Road,	
Irvine	and	Deanna	Leaf,	57,	of	McKee	
were	named	as	co-defendants	in	an	11	
count	indictment.
	 Both	were	indicted	on	charges	of	traf-
ficking	in	a	controlled	substance,	second	
degree	and	first	offense	(greater	than	
or	equal	to	20	dosage	units)	and	drug	
paraphernalia	--	buy/possess.
	 The	indictment	states	they	had	20	
xanax	bars,	a	set	of	digital	scales	and	
multiple	packages	of	small	plastic	bags	
on	March	29.
	 Marcum	was	indicted	for	assault	first	
degree,	two	counts	of	wanton	endan-
germent,	second	degree,	possession	of	
a	handgun	by	a	convicted	felon,	being	a	
first	degree	persistent	felony	offender,	
complicity	to	aggravated	trafficking	in	
a	controlled	substance,	greater	than	28	
grams	fentanyl,	(32	grams)	and	com-
plicity	to	trafficking	in	a	controlled	sub-
stance,	first	degree	and	first	offense	(13	
grams	of	methamphetamine).
	 The	indictment	states	that	he	inten-
tionally	shot	Lester	Turner	in	the	leg	on	
March	29.	It	adds	that	he	also	created	a	
substantial	danger	of	death	or	serious	
physical	injury	to	Ryan	Cox	and	Charles	
Mason.
			 Leaf	was	indicted	for	aggravated	traf-
ficking	in	a	controlled	substance,	great-
er	or	equal	to	28	grams	fentanyl	(32	
grams),	and	trafficking	in	a	controlled	
substance,	first	degree	and	first	offense	
(greater	than	or	equal	 to	two	grams	
methamphetamine).	According	to	the	
indictment,	Leaf	had	13	grams	of	meth-
amphetamine.
	 Deputy	Kevin	Shackleford	and	Sheriff	
Flynn	investigated	the	case.
	 Two	reports	of	no	indictments	were	
also	returned	by	the	Estill	County	Grand	
Jury	on	July	6.
	 The	report	dismissed	charges	against	
Travis	McIntosh,	25,	homeless	which	
had	been	brought	to	the	grand	jury	by	
IPD	Officer	Jim	Marshall.
	 A	separate	report	dismissed	charges	
against	Kristopher	Estes,	27,	of	Church	
Street,	Irvine.		Estes’	charges	were	made	
by	Trooper	Jansen	Hacker	to	the	grand	
jury	and	were	dismissed.

Grand jury returns 30 indictments

	 Sheriff	Flynn	served	an	Estill	District	
Court	bench	warrant	July	16	on Jere-
niah Flynn,	41,	of	White	Oak	Road,	Ir-
vine.
	 Danny Rose,	47,	of	Rice	Station	Road,	
Irvine	was	served	with	an	Estill	Circuit	
Court	warrant	of	arrest	on	July	14	by	
Deputy	Smith.
	 Jeremiah Hix,	41,	of	White	Oak	Road,	

Irvine	was	served	with	a	bench	warrant	
for	Estill	District	Court	on	July	16	by	
Sheriff	Flynn.
	 Johnathan Barrett,	34,	of	Watson	
Ridge	Road,	Ravenna	was	arrested	July	
17	by	Sgt.	Morris.	Barrett	was	charged	
with	operating	a	motor	vehicle	under	
the	influence	and	operating	on	a	sus-
pended	or	revoked	operator	license.


